The original documents are located in Box C22, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 6/5/1975" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

[filed 6/5/75]

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN ...

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR:

THE PRESIDENT

FROM:

JIM CANNON

SUBJECT:

DESIGNATION OF SECRETARY COLEMAN AS ADMINISTRATION'S COORDINATOR FOR THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA METRO

PURPOSE

To recommend the designation of the Secretary of the Department of Transportation to coordinate the Federal effort for the District of Columbia Metro problems.

BACKGROUND

Because of the history of the District of Columbia's dependence on the Federal Government and because of the independent structure of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority, Metro issues have been closely associated with the White House. The current press coverage has reported that OMB has sent an option paper to you. Consequently, you will be placed out front of every future Metro issue.

Metro should be considered as a transportation issue rather than a District matter. The Secretary of Transportation is the logical choice to be the Administration's coordinator on the D. C. Metro. This would serve the dual purpose of removing the issue from the White House and placing it in the context of the nation's transportation program.

RECOMMENDATION

That you designate Secretary William Coleman as the Administration's coordinator for the Washington Metro. Jack Marsh and Paul O'Neill concur in this recommendation. If you approve, I will advise the Secretary and other interested parties.

DISAPPROVE

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR:

JIM CANNON

June 5, 1975

FROM:

TERRY H

SUBJECT:

Designation of Secretary Coleman as Administration's Coordinator for the District of Columbia METRO

Your memorandum to the President of May 28 on the above subject has been reviewed and your recommendation was approved.

Please follow-up with the appropriate action.

Thank you.

cc: Don Rumsfeld